










 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Testimony on SB 26/AB 15 – Wisconsin Work Share Program 

Assembly Committee on Workforce Development 

February 19, 2013 

Good Afternoon.  Thank you to Chairperson Loudenbeck and the members of the Assembly Committee 

on Workforce Development for holding this hearing today. 

Over the past two years, our Legislature has worked tirelessly to improve the economic condition of our 

state.  We still have a long way to go to ensure that every Wisconsinite is able to have a family 

supporting job. 

To that end, I come before you today to request your support for SB 26, which creates the Wisconsin 

Work Share Program.  This program will enable employers and employees to better survive the natural 

business cycle. 

The program will work by allowing businesses in the state, in cooperation with the Department of 

Workforce Development, to create a retention plan where instead of laying off an employee they can 

reduce their hours.  This will help employers to reduce their workforce to cope with sliding demand, 

while still retaining skilled workers. 

The program will help employees by allowing them to stay on the job and continue to contribute to our 

economic system, while providing them with temporary assistance to cope with the reduction in pay. 

The funding for this program will operate within the existing Unemployment Insurance structure.  

Currently, a business has to layoff an employee in order to be eligible for UI.  Under this program, they 

will retain the employee and be allowed to use the Unemployment Insurance to supplement the pay of 

an employee.  This will save the State of Wisconsin money by both reducing the number and amount of 

Unemployment Insurance claims. 

In addition, the federal government has set aside funds for this program.  The on-going cost of the 

program would be negligible and it could potentially save Wisconsin’s Unemployment Trust Fund 

millions of dollars. 

I am happy to say that this plan is supported by both Conservative and Liberal groups as an effective way 

to manage the demands of the business cycle.  Regardless, this remains a great way to help both 

employers and employees. 

The bill differs between previous bills in two significant ways.  First, it will delay the implementation to 

June 30
th

 (with the opportunity for a 6-month extension) to give the Department of Workforce  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Development the time to implement this program in the most effective and cost-efficient manner.  

Second, it removes the requirement that a work-share agreement get approval from a union 

representative.  Federal law does not require this provision and the bill already contains important 

protections for employees. 

There are currently 24 states, including neighboring Michigan, Minnesota, and Iowa, that have a work-

share program.  This program has been proven to be an effective tool to keep people on the job.  

Although this is not a permanent solution to the problems our state faces when it comes to 

unemployment insurance or job growth, it is a good first step.  I am hopeful that this committee will 

continue to search for long-term solutions but in the meantime, this program will help keep our citizens 

working. 

I again want to thank the Committee for their time and attention.  I am happy to answer any questions 

that the committee may have. 
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